Pathways Committee Meeting  April 8, 2008

Chairman Vose convened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  Agenda accepted as presented.

Discussion re:  Planning Board.  Member Turner has given them regular updates. When we have something significant to add or a proposal to make , then we would plan to meet first with the Planning Board and then with the Selectmen.

7:05 Minutes of previous meeting accepted as submitted.

7:06 Pathway signage  Member Osborne recommended that the design be the same throughout. Logo , trail description, parking spaces, i.e. a welcoming gesture.  Material should be durable and attractive.  Signs might be numbered so that a person could identify his/her  whereabouts to another in case of emergency.  Develop a database containing all pertinent information.  Logo design might be a good school project/contest.  Approach Dr. Beaudette first between now and summer.  (Member Hill) .  Member Osborne will submit a mockup based on winning design.  Our mission statement should serve to articulate our objectives.  NPS – Norwell Pathway System

7:23  Donovan Farm to Wildcat  Members walked the Blue Trail on March 29th.  
Some problems crossing wet areas and private property.    Needs further examination.  Chairman Vose rewalked it .  Perhaps the trail might continue closer down to Wildcat.  Seniors need direction in their efforts to clear these trails. Blue Trail can be marked clearly and we will notify the Conservation Commission of our efforts. We need their explicit approval for this work.  Walk scheduled for Friday, April 11th at 1:30.  Meet at Wildcat and Old Pottery Lane.  

7:42 Hawthorne Lane  Lot 19. Member Ivas showed the map of the area. Parts are steep and wet.  There is town-owned land in back.    We should look at that lot and walk it.  Members Josti and Ivas will work on access points, north and west.

  7:50  High School to Middle School  Important connection.  Members Vose and Jackson described the route:  South St. to Cushing Hill in on town-owned path to 7 acre town-owned land.  Trail does lead to power lines. That might be useful as much of the surrounding area is wet and does pose problems for crossings.   Discussion re: ownership of that National Grid easement.  Member Ivas will look into this.  We need to walk this again, possibly going in behind DPW area. Osborne will walk it first to gain more information about access from South St.

8:02 
Questionnaire  Member Thomas has made copies and has had some responses.   He will be making additional copies as needed

Norwell Mariner has received a notice.  COA Newsletter will include a notation.  Questionnaire is online at the Pathways’ Committee website. Library, Cub Scouts, Little League all will or are being notified.  We still need Dr. Beaudette’s okay for school distribution.    Members Hill, Josti and Jackson will make a presentation to the COA on May 15th from 12:30 to 1:00 p.m.

8:08 Rt. 123 from Dover St. to Scituate Member Raeside described the walk and noted challenges and doable areas.  Walking path is possible on the south side.  Stone walls and trees may present obstacles. 

Discussion:  We need to be very apecific about each property, understanding all details and questions of eminent domain, etc.  Letter to Selectmen with our recommendations should be held until the Selectmen get a response from the state.  We also need to highlight areas where the state could help to solve problems.  Members Raiside, Turner , Ivas will take on the “123 Initiative”.  Others may join them.  Member Thomas will make available maps that show topography, parcel lines etc.  Member Josti will compile results of this work.

8:15 Young Property  Discussion about status of the 4 acres which has not been purchased by the CPC. The land ties into town line back to Cuffy Hill and is bounded by stone walls.  

8:40  Motion to adjourn accepted.

